Hello Families of ASD-W,
[bookmark: _GoBack]This is David McTimoney (Superintendent) with a few more updates for you. 
Schools are now closed for the remainder of the year (unless there are significant changes) and a provincial Continuity of Learning Plan has been announced.  You can see this plan on our ASD-W website, under the "COVID-19 Coronavirus Information" tab and then looking under "Family and Student Learning Resources".  (asd-w.nbed.nb.ca) You can also expect to hear from teachers soon, if you have not already heard from them.  At this time, and in respect of the provincial State of Emergency and social distancing parameters that are in effect, we are not able to grant student/parent access to the schools.
As a follow-up to a message last week pertaining to Guidance and Education Support Services, I have re-attached two important documents.  While the themes remain the same, some corrections have been made to certain hours of operation (mobile crisis hours) and phone numbers (CHIMO, Grand Falls Child and Youth Team number).  These updated versions have been placed on our website.
Mental Health Supports for Students Families and Staff.pdf 
Connecting for Supports in ASDW.pdf 
The Department of Education and Early Childhood Development has also released another one-page information document supporting Emotional Well-Being related to Physical Wellness.  It is included in this message and will also be posted to our website.
EmotionalWellBeing_PhysicalWellness.pdf 
We encourage you to check our website often, as we add items to it regularly that could be helpful.  We have recently added a new tab..."Technology Resources" might be helpful as you support your child/ren in navigating some new ways of learning.  The "Learning Resources" and "Well-Being" tabs are also meant to be helpful.
I encourage everyone to continue respecting all parameters in place within our province in an effort to prevent the spread of the COVID-19 virus.  Thank you for the continued support of your children and our school and district staff.
David McTimoney

